10.

Declaration of the 29t Meeting of ing
Engineering Chambers and Associations |
of Visegrad Four Countries

A recommendation was adopted that the participating delegations jointly promote a
position limiting the criminal liability of authorized persons (designers) for a maximum
period of 10 years from the construction's commissioning. The delegations shall promote
this proposal at the pan-European level with subsequent implementation in the legislation
of individual states.

The delegations accepted the recommendation that representatives of engineering
chambers and associations promote the idea of improving public procurement processes in
the member countries of the Visegrad Four in order to increase the professional definition
of the contract subject. The aim is to eliminate obstructive practices and legal
contradictions of these processes. Law is not a goal, but a tool.

The Chambers and Associations of Civil Engineers of the V4 group declare their support for
changes to 2005/36/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of September 7,
2005.

The delegations expressed their appreciation and thanks to the organisers for the dignified
conduct of the 29th Meeting of Engineering Chambers and Associations of the Visegrad
Four Countries in Bratislava.

The engineering organisations of the Visegrad Four countries have agreed that the next
annual meeting shall take place in October 2024 in the Republic of Poland at the invitation
of the Polish Chamber of Civil Engineers (PIIB) and the Polish Association of Construction
Engineers and Technicians (PZITB).



